
AYER BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING 
TUESDAY, MAY 31, 1994 

2ND FLOOR MEETING ROOM 
TOWN HALL, MAIN ST., AYER, MA. 

7:30P.M. OPEN MEETING 

The Board met with Chairman Hamel and Selectman Slarsky, 
Selectman Miller absent. 

The Weekly Warrant was reviewed and approved in the following 
amount: P/R: $40,256.45 

Exp: $348,080.55 

The Board met with Steven st. Onge and Tina St. Onge re: 
Temptations Common Victualler's License at 33 Main St., Ayer, Ma. 

Mr. St. Onge stated he was before the Board this evening to 
request permission from the Board to have placed outside his 
establishment five (5) tables with two (2) chairs each table. 
Mr. s. Onge stated he had met the Building Inspector's 
requirement by having insurance coverage of $2 million liability 
insurance. 

The Board requested Mr. st. Onge get a letter from the Building 
owner approving this request for outside tables & chairs. 

The Board moved to approve the amendment to Temptations current 
Common Victualler's License to allow outside tables for seating 
up to ten (10) contingent upon a letter being submitted by the 
building owner approving this arrangement. The Board stated they 
are not sanctioning just amending the license. The Board also 
requested Nashoba Associated Boards of Health be contacted 
regarding this request as well. 

Selectman Slarsky moved the motion 2nd by Chairman Hamel, 
Vote: unanimous, so moved. 

The Board met with Chairman of the Advisory Board regarding the 
June 13, 1994 Annual Town Meeting Warrant. Mr. Oelfke stated the 
Advisory Board had met on Sunday, June 12, 1994, to,review the 
warrant prior to the Board endorsement. The Board reviewed the 
new changes to the warrant: Commission on Disabilities budget 
increased to $1, ooo. oo from $500. oo. Tree Warden reduced by 
$400. 00. Building Inspector's Budget increased by $3, 000 to 
contract out for Sealer of Weights & Measures. Parking Tickets 
reduced by $500. 00. Town Clerk's Election Budget increased to 
reflect additional elections. The Shirley Tuition being backed 
out from the Omnibus Article. To include the three (3) Debt 
exclusions: $1,700,000 Grove Pond Water Treatment Plant, 
$260,000 replacement/installation of Townwide water meters, and 
$900,000 for the Library Expansion Project. 



BOSMIN5-31-94/PG. 2 : 
Selectman Slarsky 1 moved the Board approve the June 13, 1994 
Annual Town Meeting Warrant as presented, 2nd by Chairman Hamel, 
Vote: unanimous, so moved. 

The Board endorsed the June 13, 1994, Annual Town Meeting 
Warrant. 

The Board reviewed the mailing going out to Town of Ayer 
residents advising them of the FY-95 Budget process and possible 
impacts to Town Departments. 

Selectman Slarksy requested the letter be shortened stating that 
he felt it was to lengthy. Mr. Higgins stated the letter depth 
was due to the difficulty with explaining the Education Reform 
Act and ramifications to the Town. 

Mr. Higgins stated the letter will be mailed by Friday, June 3, 
1994, so that residents would be informed prior to the Board's 
Forum to be conducted on June 7, 1994. 

Chairman Hamel stated her concern that the residents be informed 
and know early what impacts there could be to Municipal services. 

7:50p.m. Selectman Slarsky moved the Board adjourn the meeting, 
2nd by Chairman Hamel, Vote unanimous, so moved. 

7:50p.m. $electt/s~eeting adjourned. 
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